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KEY WORKER SUPPORT

As many of you may be aware, The Minister of Education, having previously made an announcement to close schools as of 3pm today, made a second announcement at 6pm yesterday, that schools would provide childcare for the children of ‘key workers’. This announcement was most unexpected and to date we have not received guidance from the EA or Department of Education regarding the out-workings of this plan. We have not been provided with any additional health & safety equipment, protective clothing or hygiene products. I am currently carrying out a risk assessment on our school circumstances to assess availability of staff, availability of additional hygiene products (hand-soaps, sanitisers etc) and also need to assess the demand among parents for a service of this kind. I am also meeting with our Governors and Naíscoil committee tonight to discuss the feasibility of such a scenario.

Although the information provided by the Minister has been minimal, it is our understanding that during this crisis, schools would offer supervision, not formal teaching, for the children of ‘key workers’ who are playing a role in combatting the Covid 19 pandemic. This service would only be open to families where BOTH parents fit the ‘key worker’ definition and where BOTH parents must be at work during school hours. It is also a pre-requisite that all other options for child-care have been explored and exhausted (excluding leaving children with vulnerable elderly grand-parents) and that returning your child to school is a ‘last resort’. 

If we find ourselves in a position to offer such a service and if there is a demand for such a service, children will be asked to adhere to the rules of social distancing and will be seated 2m away from their peers. Strict adherence to increased hygiene procedures will also be essential and no adults will be granted access to the school building – children will be dropped off and collected from an agreed entrance / exit point. We will take due cognisance of all and any further guidance from the Public Health Agency as the crisis evolves and the continuation of this service will also depend on such advice. The protection of our pupils and staff will be paramount.

We pay sincere tribute to the many ‘key workers’ who are working tirelessly in our NHS, caring for the elderly, providing medicines, keeping food production and deliveries in place and for our emergency services, on whom we will all rely in the coming weeks and months. We also play tribute to the large numbers of community volunteers in our area, who are supporting those most vulnerable in our towns and parishes. 

If you fall into one of the ‘key worker’ categories and if you find yourself in a situation where you will be unable to fulfil your duties at work, due to the absence of childcare, as a result of school closures, please send me an e-mail to our school account by 7pm this evening. Please quote your mobile telephone number in the e-mail and I will ring you straight back to discuss your individual circumstances. 

Take care of yourselves and your families and know that the thoughts and prayers of our staff are with you all. 

Is mise le meas, 

Móna Uí Dhochartaigh 

Príomhoide

